
President of the Republic of South Sudan 

Salva Kiir Mayardit

Juba, South Sudan

Your Excellency,
As you may know, Peter Biar Ajak, a prominent South Sudanese academic and activist, was arrested by the National Security Service (NSS) at Juba International Airport on Saturday 28 July. He is being held at the NSS Headquarters in Juba. He has not been informed of the reason for his arrest and has thus far been denied access to a lawyer.
Peter Biar Ajak is a Harvard educated South Sudanese academic, activist and chairperson of the South Sudan Young Leaders Forum. He was arrested by NSS agents at Juba International Airport on Saturday 28 July as he was preparing to travel to Aweil to attend a youth forum he had organised. Peter has been a vocal critic of the South Sudan government. 

Upon his arrest, he was presented with an arrest warrant bearing a date that was at least one week old.  Even though his family has been allowed to visit him at the NSS headquarters in Juba, Amnesty is concerned he may be held in solitary confinement. He has been denied access to a lawyer. He is yet to be brought before a court and the reason for his arrest remains unclear. However, it is believed that his arrest is linked to the youth forum that he intended to hold in Aweil. 

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to correct this inhumane and unjust situation:
· Immediately release Peter Biar Ajak or charge him with a recognizable criminal offence in accordance with international law and standards; 

· Ensure that Peter Biar Ajak is not subjected to torture or other ill-treatment while in detention; 

· Ensure that Peter Biar Ajak is granted regular access to his family, any healthcare he may require and a lawyer of his choice;

· Lastly, I urge you to comply with your obligations under the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), particularly the obligations to respect, protect and fulfil the rights to freedom of association and expression.

Please use your authority to address this urgent matter and protect the life, health and human rights of Peter Biar Ajak and all the people of South Sudan.  Thank you for your prompt attention to this very urgent matter.

Sincerely,

cc:

Ambassador Garang Diing Akuong, 

Embassy of the Republic of South Sudan

1015 31st Street NW, Suite 300 

Washington, DC 20007


